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Dear Friends
What an exciting time for Critchlow Adkins 
Children’s Centers as we reflect on last year 
and begin preparations to celebrate our 
50th anniversary next year. This past year 
has been one of growth starting with the 
expansion of our White Marsh site to include 
a much needed preschool program. Through 
our partnership with Talbot County Public Schools, we were able to move our Easton 
Elementary School preschool portable classroom to White Marsh Elementary School, 
where we now are able to serve up to 20 preschoolers in the Trappe area.

You may notice, as you drive along the Easton bypass, that there is a new Easton 
Elementary School being built. This new school will include a CACC wing that will consist 
of two classrooms, an office and teacher workroom.  To make this possible, we once again 
partnered with Talbot County Public Schools. It is because of this relationship, as well as 
board and donor support, that we were awarded a Community Development Block Grant 
that greatly defrayed the cost of construction of this wing. We look forward to occupying 
our new space this coming spring, and we hope you can make it to our ribbon cutting!

We are thrilled to share with you that all five of our child care sites remain accredited 
and have once again earned the highest Maryland EXCELS Level 5 award. What do 
these designations mean in terms of the quality of care and education our children 
receive? While all child care centers are required to be licensed by the Maryland State 
Department of Education Division of Early Childhood Development Office of Child Care, 
licensing is a minimum standard. Accreditation standards through the Maryland EXCELS 
program represent the highest quality of education and care and reflect research-based, 
best practices in early childhood education.  Proudly, CACC has achieved these levels of 
excellence for over 25 years.

Being designated as Maryland EXCELS Level 5 is due in large part to our incredible staff 
who respond to the needs of each child and encourage families to participate in all 
aspects of our program. Our teachers develop appropriate and engaging hands-on learning 
lessons that take into consideration the individuality of each child. The majority of our 
teaching staff have been with CACC for years because they love what they do. This year 
Annetta Biscoe, the White Marsh Site Director, celebrates 40 years of service with CACC. 

In summary, this past year we served over 420 children and approximately 270 families. 
Almost half of these families received some level of financial assistance totaling 
$125,000. It is through your generous donations to CACC that these families are able to 
afford quality child care.  In turn, you and these families make a valuable investment in 
our community. We humbly thank you for your continued support of our children and their 
families. As you know, the first 5 years of a child’s life lay the foundation for the rest of his 
or her life. Critchlow Adkins Children’s Centers is proud to provide a significant part of that 
foundation. Thank you for your continued support of our programs.

Please join us in celebrating our 50th anniversary next year. Look for announcements of 
our events throughout the year commemorating this great achievement.

Julie Crocker 
President
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All five sites are Maryland State Department of Education 
Accredited and have earned the highest Maryland EXCELS 
Check Level 5 rating. CACC has been awarded this level of 
excellence for over 25 years.

Our Community Partners:
Academy Art Museum • Chesapeake Community College • Easton Volunteer Fire Department • Empower Me • 
Family Affair Farm • Girl Scouts of America • Kynder and Jentler • Lion’s Club • Oral Health Department •  
PNC Bank • S.O.S. Sink or Swim • St. Michaels Community Center • St. Vincent de Paul • Talbot County Free 

Library • Talbot County Health Department • Talbot County Judy Center • 
Talbot County Public Schools • Talbot County Child Care Association •  
Talbot County Family Network • U.S. Air Force • U.S. Navy •  
YMCA of the Chesapeake • 4-H 

Our Students
	 420	 Total Students

	 47% 	 of our families receive tuition assistance

	$125,000	  Amount of Financial Assistance given per year

	 4	 Generations of families have attended CACC
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Critchlow Adkins Children’s Centers mission is to provide quality,  
financially accessible childcare for children and their families in  
a nurturing, diverse, safe and enriching environment.

Established in 1970,  
CACC has cared for  
and educated over  
12,000 children  

for four generations!

PRESCHOOL PROGRAMS 
(Ages 2 to 4)  

St. Michaels • Easton 
Cordova • Trappe

BEFORE- and AFTER-
SCHOOL PROGRAMS 

(Pre-K to 5th Grade) 
Easton  •  St. Michaels 

Cordova • Trappe

SUMMER CAMPS  
AT ALL FIVE LOCATIONS

Our  
Mission

EXPENSES
$1,775,318

91%

6%
3%

64%

15%
6%

6% 6%
2%

INCOME
$1,809,612



2018–19 BY THE Numbers

As I open the door to the 3-year-old’s 
classroom, I am greeted with the sounds 
of children laughing and playing as they 
go about their day at Critchlow Adkins 
Children’s Center in St Michaels. Teachers 
and children alike wave and smile as 
my 3-year- old grandson Jaxon runs and 
leaps into my arms. “Hi, Mema,” he 
exclaims as he slides back to the floor 
and grabs my hand, tugging me toward 
the building blocks and a small group 
of his friends earnestly working in the 
Construction Center. “Look what we 

made. It’s my St Michaels town!” I smile, 
reminiscing about my daughter doing 
the same thing 26 years ago when she 
attended CACC. Time goes by so quickly, 
but the excitement about learning stays 
the same, generation after generation. 

Critchlow Adkins Children’s Centers, 
formerly known as Easton Day Care 
Center, and I have been intertwined 
since the mid 1980’s, when I moved to 
the Eastern Shore with my son Nicholas. 
Not wanting to leave him all day while I 
worked in a school system, I decided to 
apply for the Director position at Easton 
Day Care, which was then located at 

St. Mark’s Church in Easton. It was 
the perfect opportunity to be close to 
Nicholas while being able to work and 
make a positive contribution to my new 
community. My family eventually grew 
to include three children, all of whom 
attended Easton Day Care. Those children 
are now successful business owners 
and parents themselves, and they have 
chosen Critchlow Adkins Children’s 
Centers for their own children’s early 
learning experiences. My grandchildren, 
Grace (13), Macie (8) and Jaxon (3), have 

all attended or are currently 
attend CACC, and my 
youngest granddaughter, 
who is expected to arrive 
anytime, is already on the 
waiting list for the 2021-
2022 school year! 

Eventually, I moved on 
from CACC and held 
various administrative 
positions in Queen Anne’s, 

Caroline and Talbot County 
Public Schools, and for 
the past 19 years, I have 
served as the Judy Center 
Coordinator for Talbot 
County Public Schools. I am 
responsible for assuring 
that children enter school 
with the readiness skills 
they need to be successful. 

CACC is an important member of our Judy 
Center Partnership’s Early Learning Hub, 
and its programs have a direct impact on 
the success of our youngest citizens in 
Talbot County. 

My family wouldn’t dream of entrusting 
our children, ages 2 and up, to any other 
child care provider, as CACC is the only 
Maryland Stated Department of Education 
Accredited and EXCELS Level 5 program 
in the area. In order to accomplish this 
level of achievement, CACC goes through 
a rigorous and voluntary process that 
holds a program seeking this designation 
to stringent standards and best practices 
in the areas of Program Administration, 
Program Operations and Community and 
Family Partnerships. 

In addition to being a CACC family 
member and a community partner, I 
currently serve on the Board of Directors 
of Critchlow Adkins Children’s Centers. 
I am pleased to have this role, as it 
offers me a unique opportunity as an 
early childhood professional, parent and 
grandparent to truly make a difference in 
the lives of children and families in Talbot 
County.

THREE GENERATIONS by Mary Adkins



Grants and Foundation Gifts
Anonymous
American Legion Blake Blackston  Post No. 77
Bryan Brothers Foundation, Inc.
Chesapeake Bay Maritime Museum, Inc.
Choptank Electric Trust, Inc.
Christ Church, Easton
Christmas in St. Michaels

Dock Street Foundation
Frederick N. and Phyllis H. Leonard Fund  

of the Mid-Shore Community Foundation
Fullwood Foundation
PNC Grow Up Great
Reynolds/Cristiano Fund of the Mid-Shore 

Community Foundation
Rotary Club of Easton

Ruth and Robert St. John Foundation
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church
Talbot County Health Department
Talbot Optimist Club
Thrivent Financial
Van Strum Foundation
Philip A. Zaffere Foundation, Inc.

Conor’s Project

4 C, Inc
The Hon. & Mrs. William Adkins, 

III
Albright’s Gun Shop
AQUA Pools & Spas
Talbot Squadron No. 70 Sons of 

the American Legion
Benson and Mangold, LLC
Dyke & Linda Booze
Bryan & Sons Lawn & 

Landscape, LLC
Mr. Charles F. Callahan, III
Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Campen, Jr.
Mr. John Christ
Ms. Jo Ann Dashiell

Delmarva Retirement Solutions, 
LLC

Mr. & Mrs. Frank T. Divilio
DuCo, LLC
Mr. Eugene M. Fry, Jr.
Melvin T. Laney & Ms. Christina 

Gill
Mr. Don Handy
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Hill
K. R. Broll Farrier Services
Mr. & Mrs. James Johnson, IV
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Kaufman
Mr. & Mrs. Philip T. Kerchner
Mr. Jason T. Kline
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Kildea, Jr. 

D.D.S.

Mr. James Malena
Mr. John Mautz
Tim & Amy Miller
Nauti Ceas Fishing
Preston Automotive Group
Quaker Neck LLC
Reliable Pest Control, LLC
Ms. Stephanie L. Saunders
Stewart Shelly
Susie’s Kitchen
Take a Kid Hunting Foundation
Talbot Rod and Gun Club
Mr. & Mrs. James B. Towers
Mr. & Mrs. Curry Wilford
Griffy Wilson

Conor David Nashold was a child in our program who passed away  
in 2017. His grandfather, Rennie Gay, created CONOR’S PROJECT  
in his honor to raise money for summer swim lessons.

Supported by these sponsors

October 2018
11TH ANNUAL

Joy of Children
Billy Rae Massage
Capsize
Doc’s Downtown Grille
Easton Utilities
Elizabeth Claire Salon
Hair by Mickey
Latitude 38
Limoncello Italian Restaurant
Masons Redux
Paris Food Corp and  

Harold and Marla Baines
Piazza Italian Market
Sullivan Surgery and Spa
Washington Street Pub
The Country School
Inn at Perry Cabin
Trident Aircraft

Hon. and Mrs. William H. Adkins, III
Hannah and Thomas Alnutt
Dr. and Mrs. Bradley Baker
Kathy and Daniel Canzoniero
Linda and Kim Cassady
Julie and Michael Crocker
Nance and Ebby duPont
Anna and Chip Fichtner
Sara Flynn
Susan Friedel
Mrs. Shirley Gooch
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Granville
Rodanthe and Paul Hanrahan
Peter and Lisa Hunter
Pam and Jerry Jana
Peg Keller
Bette S. Kenzie

Mr. and Mrs. Abner Kingman
William L. and Barbara L. Lane
Mrs. Catherine McCoy
Drs. Rick and Betsy Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Meyerhoff
Maxine Millar
David B. Nagel and Jan Nagel
Barbara Oxnam and Jeffrey Jackson
Lynn Freeburger-Partridge
Tony and Cammy Passarella
Adrienne Rudge
Michael and Barbara Sheridan
Priscilla and Paul Thut
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Van Fossan
Susan Wheeler
Dr. Douglas Wiseman and  

Tidewater Anesthesia Associates, PA
Timothy and Elizabeth Wyman

A Big Thank You  
to our Joy of  
Children Sponsors

Because of your generosity, our Joy event raised $55k for our Tuition 
Assistance program.  An additional $16K was raised to purchase new 
playground equipment for our White Marsh Preschool program.  THANK YOU!

Johnny Mautz and Carpenter 
Street Saloon have been 
great supporters of Critchlow 
Adkins Children’s Centers and 
have sponsored this event for 
many years. CACC’s site in St. 
Michaels is the beneficiary of 
the Chili Champ Cook Off event.

C-Street 
Annual  

Chili Cook Off
Events and Sponsors



Benefactors 
$5,000 and above
Harriett Critchlow Living Trust
Bette S. Kenzie
Michael and Nancy Klein Foundation
Mike Marcell Memorial Fund
Talbot County Chamber of Commerce

Associates 
$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous
Christ Church - St. Michael’s Parish Episcopal 

Church Women

Patrons 
$1,000 - $2,499
Honorable and Mrs. William H. Adkins, III
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Akridge, III
Hannah and Tom Alnutt
Jack and Carolyn Batty
Carpenter St. Saloon
Mr. and Mrs. Kim Cassady
Michael and Julie Crocker
Mr. and Mrs. Blaine duPont
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fichtner
W. Thomas Fountain
William B. Bergen Foundation, Inc
Shirley S. Gooch
Pam and Jerry Jana
Mrs. Margaret Keller
Alexis “Lex” and Mary Kramer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Malesardi
Catherine McCoy
Elizabeth Adkins Neumann
Dr. Margaret Rennels
Adrienne W. Rudge
Karen and Langley Shook
George and Marianne Strother
Ms. Susan E. Wheeler

Partners 
$500 - $999
Bruce and Blenda Armistead
Glenn and Kimberly Baker
Dr. and Mrs. William Boicourt
Kathy and Daniel Canzoniero
Joan W. Cox
Mick and Beverly Edgell
Mr. and Mrs. G. Eysymontt
Susan Friedel
Mr. Kenneth Friedland
Lana W. Harding
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Henry
Cathy and Tom Hill
Diana H. Johnson
Ms. Anne B. Moss
Barbara Oxnam and Jeffrey Jackson
Mrs. Kay B. Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Pettit
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Przybocki
Rebecca Warrington, Shapers Salon
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Sheridan
W. Rembert Simpson
Paul and Priscilla Thut
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew T. Walsworth
Barry and Frances Wildstein
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas F. Wiseman

Sponsors 
$250 - $499
Anonymous (2)
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Alpi
Robert and Juanita Baker
Leslie and John Briggs
Mr. Harold Britt
Charles T. Capute
Joan Crowley
Steven Doehler Family
Howard Snyder and Susan duPont
Mrs. Thomas L. Dwyer
Carol Friedel
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Israel

Robert C. Paulus and Joanne B. Magruder
Drs. Rick and Betsy Mason
Rev. and Mrs. George Merrill
Mike and Sue Newnam 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael Potter
Martha M. Read
Mr. and Mrs. James Redman
Lisa Rey
Mary Ann Schindler
Diane Staley
Tidewater Anesthesia Associates, PA
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton A. Vince
Missy and Seth Warfield

Neighbors 
$100 to $249
Anonymous (2)
Tom and Catherine Alspach
Della Andrew
Dr. and Mrs. L. Bradley Baker
Bartlett, Griffin and Vermilye, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Benson
Richard J. and Ellen G. Bodorff Charitable 

Foundation, Inc.
Dr. Candy Anim and Mr. Frank Bonsu
Mr. Donald Bordley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bowers
Jay and Kathy Brown
Doug Rollow
Dr. and Mrs. Bentley Burnham
Dick and Kate Carraher
Jean A Cashen
E. Paul Coleman II and Dawn M. Coleman
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Collison
Brenda L. Crabbs
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn S. Crowder
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Denton
Mrs. Collette Devine
Dr. Eva Smorzaniuk and Mr. Philip Dietz, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin T. Divilio
H. Wade and Janice M. Dudrow
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Fleming
Ms. Leslie Passano and Mr. Thom Ford
Mr. Johnson Fortenbaugh, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gale
Ken and Wendy Gibson
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Gilson
Mr. and Mrs. Albert B. Gipe
Mr. and Mrs. Gordean
John and Doris Hall
Barbara Heatly
Higgins & Spencer, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Hopkinson, Jr.
Martha F. Horner
Mrs. Jennie Hyatt
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hynson, Jr.
Marjorie H. Judd
Marsha T. Kacher
Grayce B. Kerr Fund, Inc.
Edward and Diane Kilduff
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence H. King, Jr. 
Deborah Newnam Kudner
Peggy and Van Lott
Mr. and Mrs. William McAllister
Sandy and Debbie McAllister
Eleanor M. Morrell
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Noble
Linn W. Ong
Dr. and Mrs. Wes Palumbo
Mr. and Mrs. Don Pierson
Mr. J. Eugene Prevost
Mrs. Ellen Rajacich
Retirement Community of Easton, Londonderry
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Reynolds, Jr.
Mrs. Lucy F. (Bonnie) Richards
Charles and Carol Robertson
Jim and Margy Robfogel
Ms. Diane Rohman and Mr. Charles Monet
St. Andrew’s Episcopal School
Dane Schriver
Harry and Linda Seemans
Earl and Susan Segal
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Seip
Shore Orthopedics Inc.

Lon and Lindsley Smith
Albert L. Smith and Eleanor B. Dallam
Anna Snow
Tom and Rene Stevenson
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Stone
Regis and Jo Anne Storch
Ron and Nancy Sweet
Mrs. Spring Swinehart
Mrs. Frances Thorington
Beverly and Richard Tilghman
Cordy and Luther Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Valliant
Anita Vergne
James M. Vermilye
Carroll J. Waskins
Dr. Charles Webb, Jr.
Ms. Patricia B. Wiltse
Women’s Club of St. Michaels
Mr. Howard A. Zwemer

Friends 
Up to $99
Anonymous
Baird
Mary Adkins
Judith and Robert Amdur
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Bachman
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Blair
Susan and James Blankner
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Bohan
Roger and Jane Bollman
Carlyle Brady
Ms. B. Faith Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Bush
Mr. Robert L. Case
Lorraine B. Claggett
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Crothers
Jim and Brenda Davidson
Susan Divilio
Ms. Harriett Downes-Slaughter
Eastern Shore Hospital Center
William G. Ellis
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert S. Firth
Kevin and Mary Gibson
Ms. Marian E. Goetze
Dawn Lednum
Dr. and Mrs. William Houck
Doris S. Hughes
James and Paula Karr
John P. Knud-Hansen, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Claude Koprowski
Mr. and Mrs. F. Graham Lee
Evelyn Leszczynski
Gail Lewis
Michael Lynch
John and Nancy Masone
Nancy Matthews
Mike and Margo McConnel
Dorcas and Jeffery  McGuiness
Mr. and Mrs. James H. McKee
Jill and Jack Meyerhoff
Mr. and Mrs. Ladson Mills, III
Jamie and Cristy Morrell
Mr. James C. Mourlas
Mrs. Carol W. Murphy
Lloyd and Shirley Nusbaum, Jr.
Cynthia P. Orem
Karen Orem
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Potter
Gerry and Lorraine Rollefson
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Sappington
Ms. Julia B. Sause
Jacqueline Scarborough
Katie and Jim Schroeder
James and Shelia Scott
Eunice B. Shearer
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Shertenlieb
Andrea B. Shoener
Nancy L. Trippe
Debroah H. Urry
Mrs. Shelia A. Wainwright
Jennifer Waters
Mr. and Mrs. William Z. Zellmer

Friends Fund

Every effort has been made to assure a complete 
and accurate listing of our generous supporters and 
friends. If your name was inadvertently omitted or 
misspelled, please contact us at 410.822.8061

HONORARY GIFTS
Andrea Shoener
	 In Honor of Taylor and Jack Bowen
Karen Orem
	 In Honor of Lynn Partridge

MEMORIAL GIFTS
In Memory of Happy Critchlow

Mrs. Ellen Rajacich
Mrs. Margaret D. Keller
Mr. and Mrs. William Z. Zellmer
Mrs. Thomas L. Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Reynolds, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher T. Gilson
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Meyerhoff
Mrs. and Mr. Kenneth C. Sappington
St. Andrew’s Episcopal School
Dr. Charles Webb, Jr.
Mrs. Jean A. Cashen
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Akridge, III
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Benson
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Crothers
The Hon. and Mrs. William Adkins, III
Ms. Susan E. Wheeler
Mrs. Joan W. Cox
Mrs. Della Andrew
Mrs. Jennie Hyatt
Adrienne W. Rudge
Mrs. Elizabeth Adkins Neumann

In Memory of Patricia Wray Keller
Mrs. Jean A. Cashen

In Memory of Dr. Ann Webb
Eastern Shore Hospital Center
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert S. Firth
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gale
Ms. Julia B. Sause
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Fleming
Ms. Anne B. Moss
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn S. Crowder
Mrs. Margaret D. Keller
Mrs. Shelia A. Wainwright
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Benson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Reynolds, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Claude Koprowski
Mrs. Spring Swinehart
Mr. and Mrs. James Karr
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Bohan
Mrs. Carol W. Murphy
Ms. Patricia B. Wiltse
Dr. Margaret Rennels
Shore Orthopedics Inc.
Ms. Marian E. Goetze
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Seip
Mr. Johnson Fortenbaugh, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence H. King, Jr.
Adrienne W. Rudge
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Przybocki
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Pettit
Ms. Susan E. Wheeler
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Stone
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Crothers
Dr. and Mrs. Bentley Burnham
Mrs. Joan W. Cox
Mrs. Shirley S. Gooch
Mrs. Lucy F. Richards
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert Snow
Dr. and Mrs. L. Bradley Baker
Mrs. Collette Devine
Mr. Donald Bordley
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Alpi
Dr. Eva Smorzaniuk and Mr. Phil Dietz, Jr.

July 1, 2018 –  
June 30, 2019
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Easton, Maryland 21601

410-822-8061
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CACC Gives and Receives

WRAPPED PRESENTS for their adopted 
family at Talbot Interfaith Shelter.

READ CHILDREN’S STORIES to students at our 
Cordova Site.

HELD A TRIKE-A-THON and raised 
$650 for St. Judes Children’s Hospital.

Children from CACC… ChesapeakeCollege
Baseball Team… 

LICENSED MARYLAND  
CHILD CARE PROVIDERS

Cordova 20-45445
Easton Preschool 20-31291

Easton School Age 20-31294
St. Michaels 20-31292

Trappe 20-53488


